Bonne Femme Policy Committee Minutes 22 February, 2006 
Those Present: Policy Committee: Karen Miller, Peter Ashbrook, Roger Balew, Michael Goldschmidt, Debbie Schnedler and Larry Oetting.

Steering Committee: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Bob Lerch.

Meeting ran 1 hour, 15 minutes
Update about Stakeholder Committee:

Mr. Frueh discussed Stakeholder progress since the last Policy Committee meeting. He handed out drafts of their plan’s chapters 1, 2, and 4; although the Stakeholders have edited these chapters, they have not given their final approval to them.  Mr. Frueh also outlined what parts of the plan they have completed.  Then, he handed out a document clarifying the final steps, and noted that the Stakeholders are moving along and are excited to finally be working on the issues more closely. 
The committee discussed the email from Steve Sowers stating that he was interested in participating on the Stakeholder Committee, but was unsure if other commitments would continue to prevent his attending the meetings.  The committee agreed that it was best to keep him on the committee because it would be too difficult to find someone from the banking sector who could come in this late in the game.  They also agreed that they would encourage him to actively participate in the committee. 


Ms. Miller mentioned that it would be good for all of the Policy Committee to come to the next Stakeholder meeting on March 13th at 7 P.M. at the Columbia Board of REALTORS® office.  She stated that this would be an excellent opportunity to listen to what is going on with the Stakeholders, and to show their support for the process.  The rest of the committee concurred, stating that they would encourage the other Policy Committee representatives to come as well.
Project Activities:
Mr. Frueh discussed activities the Project is working on.  The Project is hosting its open house on Tuesday night, February 28th from 5-8 P.M. at the Little Bonne Femme Baptist Church (same location as last year).  
The cost share program is starting to kickoff, with a presentation at the upcoming open house. One facet of the program is to encourage people to have their septic system pumped out and inspected. Another facet is to encourage a developer to include conservation and LID principles throughout an entire development.
To help get the onsite sewer pumpout program moving, there will be two workshops later this spring.  One will be for various professionals to receive continuing education credits (i.e. engineers, REALTORS, etc.), while the second will be more oriented toward the lay public.  These will have related media to help put the pumpout program on people’s mind.
The EPT indexing should be getting underway this spring.  It is a form of biomonitoring which consists of collecting aquatic macroinvertebrates and identifying them.  This assessment gives a sense of how healthy the stream is. 

Interagency Coordination:


Each member talked about what their agency is doing in the watershed. 

-Mr. Ashbrook mentioned that the master plan for South Farms is close to being done, and he can probably arrange for MU to give a presentation about the plan to the Policy Committee. He also mentioned that the people putting together Discovery Ridge Research Park are interested in partnering with BFWP to implement LID in that development.


-Pierpont is not having much going on, although Mr. Goldschmidt thought it would be a good idea to have BFWP do a presentation for Pierpont.

-Concerning the Stormwater Task Force, the county is working on its construction site BMPs, and the city is working on its general stormwater manual (they have hired a consultant who will help adapt Kansas City’s APWA 5600 to our local conditions). The stream buffer ordinance is moving ahead. 

-Mr. Oetting mentioned that Boone County P & Z has two subgroups that are starting to do some work, one on the entire county master plan, and one on the 63 corridor. Otherwise, there is not too much happening as far as rezoning requests.


-Ms. Schnedler mentioned that the Boone County Regional Sewer District is working on the Southern 2-Mile Prairie project which will help locate a sewage treatment facility near Ashland.  Some people have expressed concern that the public may think of that project and BFWP as being in direct conflict; however, there are staff that are involved with both to ensure that they are complementary.


-Mr. Balew mentioned that the only thing the water district is doing in the watershed is taking care of the radionuclide problem at the Harg well.  The by-products from this treatment will be pumped to the Columbia sewer system, so it will not be affecting the watershed.

Next Policy Committee Meeting: 

TBD.
